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August 17, 2020 
 
 
Letter to all Lake County Congregate Facilities 
 
 
RE: Resolution 2020-133 requiring facial masks for all persons entering any residential or 
long-term care facility 
 
To help ensure the health and safety of all persons entering or residing in residential or long-term 
care facilities within Lake County, I have signed Resolution 2020-133 (attached), requiring facial 
mask coverings for all staff and anyone entering one of these facilities. This local emergency 
order will assist in providing an additional layer of protection and may help reduce the spread of 
the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). 
 
This order applies to long-term care facilities regulated by the Agency for Health Care 
Administration (AHCA), and all group homes regardless of whether they are regulated by 
ACHA, the Agency for Persons with Disabilities (APD), or the Florida Department of Children 
and Families (DCF). However, this order does not apply to residents of such facilities who are 
not required to wear facial masks within their group home settings unless the agency regulating 
the facility requires them to wear masks, or the facility itself (per its rules or under specific 
circumstances) requires its residents to wear them. 
 
My goal for this order is to provide education and information to the staff of residential and long-
term care facilities to improve the safety practices to protect our most vulnerable population. The 
Lake County Office of Emergency Management stands ready to answer your questions and 
provide assistance. Inquiries from facilities can be directed to Lt. David Clark via email at 
lakecemp@lakecountyfl.gov or via phone at (352) 516-1534. 
 
Thank you for your help, and together we can stop the spread! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Leslie Campione, Chairman 
Lake County Board of County Commissioners 

http://www.lakecountyfl.gov/
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